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Comments for Public Posting: 1 oppose this and ask that all council members vote no and to do
not approve this. Removing community review of homeless
projects should not and should never be considered and public
input should be received on the any proposed locations and the
impact to the immediate and surrounding community. I also
oppose any proposal to make temporary or interim homeless
shelters permanent. Making temporary shelters permanent by
right would be a slap in the face to stakeholders who trusted
elected officialsthat the shelters would not be made permanent
without prior public input.



